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Dear Parents/Carers  

 

I hope you had an enjoyable summer.  We are delighted to be back and have had an extremely busy start to 

the new term.  We have  a vibrant and hardworking learning community with great opportunities for our young 

people both in class time and outwith , and hopefully this is reflected in this newsletter.  I hope that you enjoy this 

October  Edition and that it gives you a flavour of the life of the school.   

 

Over the course of the summer holidays, our senior students received their SQA Examination result s.  It was really 

pleasing that as a school we showed improvement. We are committed to continuing to build on this improving 

trend with the support of parents and hard work of young people and staff.   This year 80% of our young people 

in S4 achieved at le ast 5 National 5 qualifications.  This is an increase from 70% in 2015.  This year 38% of our young 

people achieved 5 Higher qualifications in S5.  This is an increase from 35% in the previous year.  And in many 

other key statistical areas, Dunblane High S chool pupils have performed better this year than last .  This is a real 

testament to the hard work of young people, staff and the support of parents and carers.   Our highest attaining  

and highest achieving  young people in the SQA examinations were recogni sed at the annual Awards Ceremony 

held at Dunblane Cathedral on 15 th September.   

 

As Headteacher I will always be looking for ways for our school to recognise achievement, provide opportunities 

and to raise the attainment of all our young people.  T his is reflected in our School Improvement Plan for this 

session 

 

Our school priorities mirror the National Improvement Framework:  

 

½ Improvement in attainment, particularly in literacy and numeracy  

½ Closing the attainment gap between the most and least disadvant aged  

½ Improvement in young peoplesõ Health and Wellbeing  

½ Improvement in employability and sustained, positive destinations for all young people  

½ Self-evaluation for self -improvement  

 

I believe that by working closely with parents, school partners and our  community we can deliver on our school 

priorities and continue to strive for excellence.  

 

We have been delighted to welcome Mrs Wilkinson (Senior Depute Headteacher) back to school after ill health 

and her wealth of experience and knowledge of the school community is a great asset to us all.  We have also 

welcomed to our staffing  probationer teachers  Miss Osbourne and Mr McMenemy into Social Subjects and Miss 

Kay into Physical Education.   Unfortunately , shortly after the October holiday, Dr Gordon Irvine w ill take up a post 

at Sandwick Junior  High. Although we are sorry to see him go, we wish him and his family well on their return to 

Shetland.   Finally on staffing, we have already bid farewell to Helen Parkinson.  Helen was a support for learning 

teacher f or the last 8 years and we wish her well for her new career in nursing.  

 

I look forward to working with you all in this coming year to bring about the best outcomes for all our young 

people.  

 

 

                                                    

 

 
S. MacKay, Head Teacher 
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After an extensive transition programme, we are delighted with how our new S1 pupils have settled 

into life at Dunblane High School.  The new S1  have made a very favourable impression on  everyone  

at the school with their effort, uniform , enthusiasm to learn and do well.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

Thank you to all parents and carers who are supporting the school with the formal uniform policy.  The 

large majority of young people are dressing appropriately and this will continue to be a focus for the 

school throughout the year.   

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW S1 PUPILS 

SCHOOL UNIFORM  
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On Thursday 15 th September the A nnual Dunblane High School Awards 

Ceremony took place in Dunblane Cathedral.  The Awards Cere mony is 

an  opportunity for us a s a learning community to celebrate and 

recognise the achievements of our young people from the following 

session.  This yearõs Guest of Honour was Mr Christopher Bell.  Christopher 

is Artistic Director of the National Youth Choir of S cotland and he gave 

an excellent address to the assembled audience with a very relevant 

message in relation to be ing persistent with  following your dreams.  

 

To the left is a picture of Iain 

Davies.  Iain was the recipient 

of the Summa Cum Laude 

Award, which is presented by 

the Dunblane Civic Society for 

his outstanding service to the 

local community.  

 

Iain also was the recipient of the Dux Medal (Sponsored by 

the Parent Council), awarded to the highest attaining 

student in the 2015 & 2016 Examinations.  

 

Iain will start  studying Mathematics at Trinity College, 

Cambridge at the end of September.  

 

 

 

 

Our S6 Pupil Council was elected in June.  They have made an excellent start to 

their role within the school and led the Awards Ceremony in outstanding fashion 

on September 15 th at Dunblane Cathedral.  Our S6 pupil council are pictured 

below.        

Head Boy  
Louis Bryson (b ack left)  

Depute Head Boys  
Andy Smith  (b ack middle)  

Euan Nicol  (back right)  

 

Head Girl  
Stephanie Snedden  (c entre front)   

Depute Head Girls  
Lucy Mason  (front left)  

Alexandra McDermid  (front right)   

ANNUAL AWARDS CEREMONY  

S6 COUNCIL 
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The Pupil Council process for session 2016 -2017 is now 

well underway. This was kick started by the annual S1 

Election Day event  followed by the individual year group 

elections. All pupils engaged with the democratic 

process in a positive and enthusiastic w ay. Well done to 

all successful candidates. Elected members will receive 

training in the coming weeks, before undertaking their 

responsibilities for the year.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Likhubula Day  
On Wednesday 28 September the Likhubula committee  arranged a 

number of events in order to raise money for our partnership with 

Likhubula in Malawi.  There was a bake sale, a raffle, quizzes and cross 

country event in the af ternoon.  The total of over £1200  was raised and 

this will go towards strengthenin g our partnership and improving 

outcomes for young people in Likhubula.   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left - Members of the Dunblane Boys Brigade  leading an assembly on Likhubula day informing all our 

young people about the work they carried out in Likhubula  last summer.  

 

Right ð Over 400 people took part in the Cross Country Races on Likhubula Day.  

S1 
Year Rep  Archie Tyler  

Class Reps 
Keerthi Bandari, Fergus Wilson, Nicole Devlin, Jossy Nwokoye,  

Samuel Spencer, Gavin Hamilton.  

S2 
Year Rep  Cameron Blance  

Class Reps Charlotte Alexander, Holly Jones, Ailsa Erskine, Mia Joyce, Logan Menneer  

S3 
Year Rep  Cleme Falby &  Bremner Wilson  

Class Reps 
Thomas Hibberd , Olivia Donald, Noah Robinson, Abbie Neville,  

Amy Campbell  

S4 
Year Rep  Zoe Jones  

Class Reps Sean Klemmer, Georgia Robertson, Holly Turner, Ross Mason, Scott Gracie  

PUPIL COUNCIL  

Charity Events  
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Over £600 was raised on 

Friday 30 th September for 

MacMillan Cancer Support.   

Well done to all  who  

organised the fund raising 

events.  

 

 

 
 

 
The Making A Difference (MAD) group at Dunblane High School promoted MacMillan Cancer Support 

by taking part on Friday 30 th September in the Worldõs Largest Coffee Morning.  

 

The MAD group organised a coffee morning for the whole school, with home baking on sale in the 

Atrium for pupils and a staff coffee morning and raffle.  
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S4 Biologists and Environmental Science  

 

Our S4 Biology and 

Environment al  Science 

classes enjoyed a trip to 

Aberdour  Beach on 

Wednesday 24 th 

August.  

The students  

participated in various 

workshops including 

sampling techniques, 

constructing and using 

keys, identifying human 

impacts and predator 

prey relationships.  

  

  

S4 Geography students undertaking fieldwork in Aberfoyle  
 

N4 Environmental Science pupils have been 

undertaking a weekly 'Outdoor Learning' period in 

support of other school initiatives (polytunnel) and 

in order to support the pupils' learning in 'Unit 1: 

Living Environment'. We have also applied for the 

pupils t o participate in the 'John Muir Award' which 

is awarded for services to the local environment 

and community.  Some of the work the pupils have 

been involved in includes planting daffodil bulbs 

around the school and we look forward to reaping 

the benefit of these next spring.  We also planted 

potatoes in potato bags before the summer which 

resulted in our first successful crop.  

Advanced Higher Biology  Trips - Darn Walk and Stirling University  

 
In August/September Advanced Higher Biology 

pupils had the opportunity to undertake field work 

on the Darn Walk, between Bridge of Allan and 

Dunblane in support of the 'Organisms and 

Environment' Unit. The pupils also visited Stirling 

University Library to gain access to the Biology 

literature and journal collecti on and to support 

Advanced Higher Projects.   

 

 

 

 

 

OUTDOOR LEARNING EXPERIENCES  


